CITY OF SHEPHERDSVILLE
MONDAY, June 28, 2021
6:30 PM

Invocation given by Councilwoman Bonnie Enlow and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
Mayor Hockenbury called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m.
Councilwomen Carter, Cline, Enlow, Huffman, Councilman Hibbard were present.

Mayof Hockenbury asked for a motion to approve the 6/14/2021 regular meeting minutes. Motion
made by Lisa Carter. 2™ by Stacey Cline. Motion carried 5-0-1 absent (KN).

Mayor Hockenbury asked for a motion to approve the 6/21/2021 special meeting minutes. Motion
made by Deb Huffman. 2" by Stacey Cline. Motion carried 6-0-1 absent.

Mayor Hockenbury asked for a motion to approve the 6/24/2021 special meeting minutes. Motion
made by Stacey Cline. 2" by Lisa Carter. Motion carried 4 in favor-1 abstention (DH)-1 absent.

NEW BUSINESS

Mayor Hockenbury stated next is to award the bid for the Arrowhead Pump Station access drive.
Jacobi Toombs & Lanz Inc. has recommended Flynn Brothers who was the lowest bidder.
Question from Lisa about adjusting the budget from the $205,000, to $110,548.48. After some
discussion it was decided to leave the number in the budget as it is. Lisa Carter made motion to
accept. Second by Stacy Cline. Motion carried 5-0-1 absent to award the bid to Flynn Brothers.

Next City Attorney Tammy Baker had first reading of Ordinance 021-022 summary adopting the
City of Shepherdsville, Bullitt County, Kentucky annual budget by line item for Fiscal Year July
1, 2021-June 30, 2022 by estimating the revenues and resources and appropriating funds for the
operation of City Government. Question: Do we have any idea yet what the restricted uses of the
$3.4 million are going to be? Tonya, have you gotten any information on that yet; what we can
use that money for? I think some of the powers that be are not even clear yet. The $3.4 million
guidelines are so different. Lisa Carter: I did have one other question about the Mayor’s salary of
$75,000. I did not think the Mayor’s salary was to increase until the next Mayor came into office.
Correct January 1, 2023 is when the new salary will begin for the Mayor.

Next City Attorney Tammy Baker had first reading of Ordinance 021-022 summary adopting the
City of Shepherdsville, Bullitt County, Kentucky Sewer Operation and Maintenance annual
budget by line item for Fiscal Year July 1, 2021-June 30, 2022 by estimating the revenues and
resources and appropriating funds for the operation of the Sewer Department.

City Attorney Tammy Baker read Resolution 2021-06 authorizing a bank new account be
opened at Republic bank “City Operations Fund” Account. Stacy Cline made motion to approve.
Bonnie Enlow 2", Motion carried 5-0-1 absent




City Attorney Tammy Baker to read Resolution 2021-07 authorizing a new bank account be
opened at WesBanco “Restricted Federal/State Funds”. Account. Bonnie Enlow made motion to
approve. Deb Huffman 2", Motion carried 5-0- absent.

OLD BUSINESS None

Planning & Zoning Update No Report

Board of Adjustments Update No Report

SIGN IN SPEAKERS

Jo Coffman, 411 Centerview Drive: When you have a business or a contractor coming into your
City, what do you require them to do? A—They have to get a business license. Jo Coffman: If they
do not? A--If they do not, they will be in violation of the Ordinance and turned over to the Code
Enforcement Officer. Ms, Coffman went on to explain to the Mayor and Council that she hired a
contractor that turns out to have an undesirable reputation. We called City Hall and asked if he
had a business license and they said no. I reported that he did work for me and also did a roof
across the street from me. Mayor Hockenbury: I can send the Code Enforcement Officer to check
to see if he has a license and if not, he will not be allowed to do work in the City until he gets one.
Jo Coffman: I have a problem that this business is operating in our City defrauding and has been
arrested on the very same things in multiple states. Lisa Carter: Have you contacted the County
Attorney? Jo Coffman: Yes. They have moved it to the Commonwealth Attorney, which has
moved it to the Attorney General, which has moved it to the Feds. That is going to take time. I am
worried about right now. You do not want people like this operating in your City? I would not. If
I see him out, I will be glad to call down here and tell you. Q--Do you happen to know his office
address? that? Jo Coffman: It is 185 Hamilton Court in Hillview; but it is in Bullitt County. He has
no license in Bullitt County or the state. He does have a license in Hillview. When I went to
Hillview and asked for his license it was just name, address, and business. They knew who he was;
they have had complaints on him as well. I am standing here letting you know. Tomorrow your
Code Enforcement officer should be out there giving him whatever you do. I understand from my
attorney, I can come to these meetings, I can go to the TV stations which I will do. The feds are
after him, and he will be indicted. But in the meantime, he is operating in our City, our County,
our State, and everybody knows it. Mayor Hockenbury: I will have my Code Enforcement Officer,
his name is Ray page, go try to find him and get in a cure on that. My number is 502-930-3501
and you can call me anytime.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS None

COUNCIL COMMENTS

Bonnie Enlow: There is an elderly person, 82 years old I think lives on Short Street. There were
young children, 9 or 10 that got a pitching machine for a gift, and they were hitting balls that were
going into this woman's yard--one almost hit her. She did call the police, the first time they would
not even come out. The second time they did come out they told her to go over and talk to the
parents. She had called the parents once. They said she needed to work it out. Another officer came
back and told her she needed to give the balls back because the parents were going to sue her. |
feel like this lady was just brushed off. We are supposed to take care of our citizens. And you




cannot ask an 82-year-old woman to go over there and argue with people that are letting their
children do this. Somebody could have seriously been injured. What happens when she gets hit
with a ball and it kills her; and we did nothing the first time? I will get the information for you. I
was driving on Buckman, I do not have an address. It is on the east side of Buckman is a travel
trailer set up being lived in. We need to check that. I do not know if they are on sewers or anything
there? Mayor Hockenbury asked her to put details in an email. Bonnie Enlow: If there were there
visiting somebody and only going to be there 30 days, I do not have a problem with that. One thing
I have, I cannot go into a lot of detail out in public, but there was a hearing that involved Civil
Service and I was told that neither the Attorney nor the Mayor showed up at. I will get you more
detail on it. But I had a complaint that you all were not there. They said the Attorney for the other
person was upset y'all were not there.

Mike Hibbard: I just look forward to getting with Tonya soon as possible to get some numbers,
more in line with what we are looking at.

Stacey Cline: 1have gotten several calls about four wheelers, motorcycles are ATVs going down
Jackie Way, Centerview, Tollview and Eastview at high speed. Darren, I know that somebody has
already been out. I called Kenny Proffitt myself a couple of weeks ago and told him about it. But
since then, they are just like nonstop. We do have them down our street. I will say down our street
it is the parents that are driving them it is really not the kids in the evening. But on Jackie Way,
Tollview and Eastview it is all day long. Tom, I think there are three potholes on Centerview. I
also got a call from somebody that lives over there that wanted to tell me what great of a job Public
Works did cleaning up a mess that a contractor left. They could not believe what kind of mess they
left; and we had to have our Public Works clean it up. That is unacceptable. They wanted the
council to know what kind of workers we have. I felt they needed to know that they are very hard
workers. And they asked me to announce it tonight. So, I wanted to say thank you for all the hard
work they did. Tom LaFollette: We had four guys out for two days cleaning up between Norton
Immediate Care Center, two days, we got 31 55-gallon bags

Lisa Carter: We need to find out if all the easements have been signed. The last thing I heard was
the easements were supposed to be dropped off and someone was to go back and pick up the
paperwork. That is something we are going to need to figure in on that bid if you have not got the
easement, right. I thought one was purchased and paid for the other two were still not paid for yet.
Are we still working on the audit? Mayor Hockenbury: They are still working on the Audit;
hopefully it will be complete in the next few weeks.

EXECUTIVE SESSION None

ADJOURN
Lisa Carter made motion to adjourn. Mike Hibbard 2™, Motion carried 5-0-1 absent. Meeting
adjourned at 7:23 p.m.

Tammy Richmond, City Clerk

Curtis Hockenbury, Maygdr




